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Living Between Reformation Day -- All Saints Day -- Thanksgiving Day 

As I write November’s article, the autumn sun is shining brightly after we’ve just 
experienced days of torrential rainfall. The COVID-19 pandemic is still on the rise and the 

fear of this dreaded deathly virus is still upon us. Yet, I find myself looking forward to 
being stretched between Reformation Day (October 31st), with its rediscovery of God’s 
Grace and the TRUTH of God’s Word in the Scriptures (revealing God's will for us through 
Christ). Then, on the other side, I am pondering All Saints Day (November 1st) with its 
emphasis on remembering and celebrating those Saints in Christ who have gone on before 
us and who served as inspirational mentors for our Christian life. And then of course, that 
special time Thanksgiving Day (November 26), a day when we are to be especially grateful 
and thankful for all we have.  
 

Reformation Day is a Protestant Christian religious holiday celebrated on (October 31st). 
According to Philip Melanchthon, October 31, 1517 was the day a German monk Martin 
Luther nailed his Ninety-five Theses on the door of the All Saints' Church in Wittenberg, 
Electorate of Saxony in the Holy Roman Empire. Historians argue that Luther may have 
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chosen All Hallows' Eve on purpose to get the attention of common people, although that 
has never been proven.  
All Hallows' Eve, or All Saints' Eve, is a celebration observed in many countries on October 
31st (also known as a secular holiday Halloween). The eve of the Western Christian feast of 
All Hallows' Day (three-days) is dedicated to remembering the dead, including saints 
(hallows), martyrs, and all the faithful departed. 
 

All Saint’s Day is also significant for Lutheran and Calvinist Churches. The Roman Catholic 
Church recently started recognizing it; representatives in ecumenical spirit often attend 
various events held by Protestants. It is officially recognized in Germany and sovereign 
countries of Slovenia and Chile. Also, countries like Switzerland and Austria provide 
specifics pertaining to Protestant churches, while not officially proclaiming it a nationwide 
holiday.  
 

Thanksgiving is a national holiday celebrated on various dates in the United States, Canada, 
Brazil, Grenada, Saint Lucia, and Liberia, and the sub-national entities Leiden, Norfolk 

Island, and Puerto Rico. It began as a day of giving thanks for the blessing of the harvest 
and of the preceding year. Germany and Japan have a similar named holiday. Thanksgiving 
has historical religious roots and cultural traditions; and yet, has long been celebrated as a 
secular holiday.  
Reading history about passed down traditions are fun -- and they really do matter. It gives 
us the opportunity to grow in our faith and count the cost to others regarding the 
Reformation, All Saints and Thanksgiving traditions passed down to us. And that is where 
the Reformation, All Saints and Thanksgiving meet; it comes together when we like our 
forefathers are inspired and challenged to pass onto others what has been passed onto us. 
We like them are to live lives of faith (that mentor others) and make a difference in the 
lives of others around us.  
 

However, it is the living in-between these times that becomes difficult. How do we draw 
all these special days together? How do we continue to carry on past traditions? Even in the 
midst of a pandemic and the chaos that surrounds us?  I find the text for All Saints Sunday 
helpful: The Sermon on the Mount from (Matthew 5:1-12 NIV) helpful. Here we read Jesus' 
simple, almost impossible guide to our living saintly lives (even in times of unrest).  
 

In the Beatitudes, Jesus said:  

3“Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven.  

4 Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted.  

5 Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit the earth.  

6 Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, for they will be filled.  

7 Blessed are the merciful, for they will be shown mercy.  

8 Blessed are the pure in heart, for they will see God.  

9 Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God.  

10 Blessed are those who are persecuted because of righteousness, for theirs is the kingdom 

of heaven. 11 Blessed are you when people insult you, persecute you and falsely say all 

kinds of evil against you because of me. 12 Rejoice and be glad, because great is your 



reward in heaven, for in the same way they persecuted the prophets who were before 

you.”  
 

In Luke’s Gospel, Jesus makes it even more difficult (Luke 6:27-31NIV): 27“But to you who 
are listening I say: Love your enemies, do good to those who hate you, 28 bless those who 
curse you, pray for those who mistreat you. 29 If someone slaps you on one cheek, turn to 
them the other also. If someone takes your coat, do not withhold your shirt from them. 30 

Give to everyone who asks you, and if anyone takes what belongs to you, do not demand it 
back. 31 Do to others as you would have them do to you.”  
 

Jesus' outline of the Sermon on the Mount and its simple, love and faith-based life is such a 
worthy Reformational challenge; it is a Saintly way of living and it is a time for 
Thanksgiving.  Living in the reality of the in-between moments of our life can be a 
challenge, but I believe and predict all of YOU are up for the challenge (even during a 
pandemic)! Blessings, this month of November, take time this year to treasure your 
religious roots and ethnic traditions.  
 

In Christ Love and Service,  
Pastor Betty 

 

 ****************************************************************** 
 

 

             
 
What:  Moravian Market sponsored by Almon and Ann Carr 

Where:  New Hope fellowship hall 

When:   November 15 and 22 after worship; subject to change re: Covid regulations 
 

We are downsizing our Moravian collection and are offering items for sale with all proceeds going to 

the Unity Women’s Desk of the Moravian Church International.  (see UWD information below). Each 

item will be priced (not auctioned to high bidder) and you may choose to donate more than the selling 

price of what you purchase. 
 

Available for sale will be:  *reproduction Moravian pottery made by Westmore Pottery of Seagrove, 

NC; * handmade paper stars (a few crafted by Laura Dotson);* tinware;  *books on Moravian history;* 

miniature replicas of Old Salem buildings and plates with building scenes;* art and photographs of Old 

Salem scenes; *Lovefeast themed plates, ornaments, other items.  
 

Social distancing practices and masks are required to shop the Market and wearing gloves is 

encouraged, too.  To simplify sales, please pay only by check made payable to New Hope Moravian 

with UWD in the memo space. Wrapping material will be available. 
 

We hope you find an item or two that you want to add to your own Moravian collection while also 

supporting the Unity Women’s Desk.   Please call, email or text (Ann 413-0144) with any questions. 
 

Thank you, 

Almon and Ann 



 

 

    Unity Women’s Desk 

 

 

 
The Unity Women's Desk is a ministry of the worldwide Moravian Church. Its purpose is to positively 

impact the lives of women and girls by coordinating the spiritual, financial, educational and material 

resources that exist throughout the Moravian Unity. 

 

 “You educate a boy, and you’re educating an individual. You educate a girl, and you’re educating an 

entire village.”  The work of the Unity Women’s Desk will hold as one of its highest priorities making 

sure that every Moravian girl has the opportunity to pursue an education. The opportunities for girls 

vary from country to country, but we want to be sure that every girl is able to obtain at least a “high 

school” education with the potential for pursuing a collegiate education. 

 

Donation allocations: 

40%  to scholarships and educational grants 

20%  to  loans for business started by women’ 

20%  to grants for projects that benefit women 

20% administrative  

The Southern Province office is in Winston-Salem.  A great deal more information is found at  

www.unitywomensdesk.org. 

 

 

      
 ********************************************************************* 
 
 

 

Although we will not have a quilt raffle this year, all of 
our quilt squares have been turned in, and are ready to 
go when we are able to host a Candle Tea in our 
community again.  They are all perfection, and I thank 
each and every one of you.   

 
Margaret, our organizer, take a bow! 
 
Pat 
 
 
 

http://www.unitywomensdesk.org/


Christmas Before Halloween, Ugh!!  
 

Well folks, it’s official. New Hope is having to think about Christmas and our favorite Christmas items 

way ahead of time. Due to Covid-19 many of the businesses that we obtain these beloved items from 

for the Candle Tea and Bazaar and for our special services are needing our orders much earlier than 

normal this year.  

 

We are providing you with various order forms and are asking you to respond ASAP. Forms will be 

available at worship also. So sorry to ask you think of these things at this time.  

 

1.Poinsettias for Christmas Service:  
 

2020 Christmas Poinsettias 
 

These beautiful flowers are a Christmas tradition at New Hope. They have a prominent place in our worship area 
during the Holiest of Seasons. They will be given to you no matter the circumstances of the service. 
 

Give order and payment to Ushers or Mark Bumgarner by Sunday, November 1       

Or mail order and check to 2249 Dove St, Newton, NC 28658.    Make checks to New Hope.  

ONLY PREPAID ORDERS CAN BE PLACED 

6 ½” pot       $11.00          ____________ 

8” pot             $20.50         ____________ 

Your Name ______________________________________ 

 Total Plants Ordered:____________    Total Paid:___________ 

Please complete information for EACH flower ordered. 

Flower:    circle your choices: 

         Color:      red         or      white 

 Size:   6 ½”     or       8”        

           In Honor of       or       In Memory of 

Name(s):  ___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 Given by:  ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

http://www.freephotoshop.org/2010/12/free-christmas-pictures-2/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by/3.0/


 

2.Fall Pre-Order and Mini Bazaar 2020: 
      

Give order and payment to Ushers or Mark Bumgarner no later than Sunday, November 8 
Or mail order and check to 2249 Dove St, Newton, NC 28658. 

Make checks to New Hope Women’s Fellowship. 

All proceeds go to The Women’s Fellowship Mini Bazaar & Outreach. 

 

 

Cookies        Flavors        Price Each      Quantity           Total $   Cookies in small packs only 

    

Ginger     7.00    _____            ______ 

  Sugar      7.00    _____            ______ 

  Lemon              7.00    _____            ______ 

  Walnut             7.00     _____            ______ 

  Butter Scotch   7.00    _____            ______ 

  Chocolate     7.00    _____             ______  

 

Sugarcake           8.00    _____                  ______ 

   

Salsa- “Fruit of The Vine” 4.00   ______                  _____ 

 

Jams/Jellies-      4.00   

Strawberry Jam       _____            ______ 

Muscadine Jelly      _____            ______ 

Christmas Jam     _____             ______     

    (combination cranberry/strawberry) 

 

Moravian Stars  

Large      35.00   _____            ______ 

Small      25.00   _____            ______ 

 

    

PREPAID FINAL TOTAL    $________   (No tax)           Check___ Cash___   

 

 

Name: __________________________  Date __________   Phone:  __________________ 
 

Pay Cash or Make check to:       New Hope Moravian Woman’s Fellowship. 

 

***Orders may be placed for non-attendees, but must go thru members only***  
Members are responsible for pickup and delivery and prepayment. 

 

Pick up Date:   Early December 
 

Turn in form and prepayment to Mark Bumgarner before or by Nov. 8 
 

 

 



3. Other Mini Bazaar Items Order Form 
 This will come out a bit later and contains: Bees Wax Candles, Pat’s Christmas Cross 

Stitch Stockings, and Moravian Napkins/Placemats, etc. 

 
 

 ********************************************************************* 

 

Indoor Worship 

Beginning on November 1st @ 10:00am 
 
Indoor weekly worship services will resume by gathering in the sanctuary in a socially distanced 
way. The service will continue to be broadcast by radio to the parking lot and offered online as a 
youtube worship service by the next day. A recorded cd of the service will remain available upon 
request. 
 

How to prepare for our Indoor Worship: 
 

1. The following people who are at high risk of severe illness from COVID-19 are encouraged to stay 

home and continue to worship with us by watching our YouTube service or stay in your car. High risk 
people of any age who have serious underlying medical conditions, including those who are 

immunocompromised or who have chronic lung disease, severe asthma, serious heart conditions, severe 

obesity, and chronic diseases should also consider not attending indoors. 

 
2. If you have experienced any of the following symptoms within the week prior to the service, please stay 

home for your safety: 
 

       Fever of 100 degrees or higher     Cough or sore throat       Shortness of breath 

       Close contact with anyone confirmed to have COVID-19 (in the past 14 days) 

 
3. Remember your mask before leaving home, face coverings will be required.  

 

4. You will be emailed a waiver prior to coming. Remember your signed form before leaving home, it will 

be required. Ushers will have one if needed. 

 

What to do when you arrive for our Indoor Worship: 
 
While you are on the grounds, we ask you to practice social distancing and maintain a minimum of 6 

feet between you and other congregants outside of your household. 

 
1. Upon arrival park in the spots that have the red X’s which are placed every other parking space. X’s are 

placed on the sidewalk for social distancing as well. 

2. Entry to the service will be through the front double doors to the sanctuary. We ask attendees to not use 

the other doors and hallways to access the sanctuary.  Exit will be out the side sanctuary door only. 
3. Masks must be worn entering and while seated in the sanctuary. If you forget your mask before leaving 

home, ushers will be able to provide you with one. 

4. Ushers will be available at the entry sidewalk to assist with check-in. Everyone will need to check-in for 
temperature test, attendance and health traceability record keeping and turn in the one-time waiver. 

5. Baskets for offerings will be available at both sanctuary entry and exit doors for drop off by attendee. 

6. Hand sanitizer will be available at both sanctuary entry and exit doors. 

7. If collecting for a mission project, attendees will place items in the grocery cart or other designated 
container. 



8. Single-use bulletins with Scripture, Liturgy and Hymn lyrics, etc. are handed out by ushers (sanitized 
hands/wear gloves). No hymnal use at this time. Attendees are to take bulletins when leaving or place in 

receptacle at the exit. 

9. When entering for seating, please proceed to the center isle and go in any open pew (every other pew is 

blocked and marked to ensure safe distancing). Only sit with family and those in your close contact 
circle/bubble. On each pew, ensure each family unit remains 6+ feet from other congregants. 

10. When worship is over you will exit your pew as directed by usher. Remain seated until your row is 

selected to leave. 

What to expect during our Indoor Worship: 
 

Worship: The length of the service was shortened for the outdoor service and will continue with the 

same format for now. The entire service is in the single use bulletin which we ask you to take with you 

when you leave. Do not leave in pews. 

 

Communion: Communion for indoor services continue in the same way as outdoors: you will receive 

Communion elements in a pre-packaged/pre-consecrated kit upon arrival. We will all partake at the 

same time where you are seated. 
 

Choir, Handbells and Band: There will be no groups at this time. Soloist placed at proper distance 

may be used. Phyllis Little will return to play piano/organ.  

 

Restrooms: Have been sanitized prior to service. You will be required to sanitize your hands on the way in 

and out of the restrooms. Only one person or family at a time in the restroom. 
 

Nursery: There will be no nursery at this time. Please bring quiet activities. 

 

We look so forward to seeing you again at our Indoor Worship! 
 

Pastor Betty Helms and Your New Hope Return to Worship Task Force 

 
 
 

New Hope Service on YouTube 
 

Click on the link below 
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCagQSb0gw2QUC-UFiwe5ikg 
 

This will take you directly to our New Hope YouTube channel where you will see the 
homepage of the channel.  Here you can choose different videos that are available.   

 
• Once you choose a video, just click on the play button (the filled-in sideways triangle) and the 

video should start playing shortly. 

• You can expand or enlarge by clicking on the broken box looking icon (“fullscreen”) on the 
lower right of the video screen. 

• Adjust volume using the speaker icon and enjoy! 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCagQSb0gw2QUC-UFiwe5ikg


Thanksgiving Lovefeast and Candlelight Lovefeast Christmas Service  

 
New Hope will be celebrating Thanksgiving Lovefeast Sunday, Nov. 22 at 10:00 am. This 

year due to our safety protocol, Lovefeast will be a little different. You will be given a 

bagged Moravian bun and sealed insulated disposable cup of coffee as you enter the 

sanctuary or if you choose to worship in the parking lot – as you drive up. We will all 

partake with the simple meal together as we listen to prerecorded choir anthems from 

previous years. What a treat for the choir to actually participate with the congregation 

during a Lovefeast! This service will be on YouTube. 

 

Our Candlelight and Lovefeast service will be on Sunday, Dec. 20th at 10:00 am this year. 

Again, we will be practicing our safety protocol. Members may worship in the sanctuary 

or in the parking lot. The service will also be on YouTube (posted December 24th).  

 

There will be NO Christmas Eve services this year due to restrictions with COVID-19 as 

we strive to provide safety for the community and our members.  

 

Our resource for Lovefeast buns has asked that we let them know ASAP the number we 

will be needing for both services. This is the reason we are asking for reservations.  

 

Please complete the reservation form included in our Sunday bulletin or call Fay 

Ayers (276-730-4309) to reserve a bun/coffee/candle for those in your family who 

plan to attend the services.  

 

This is the information we will need… 

 
Due by Nov. 8th - Thanksgiving Lovefeast Reservation 

Name _____________________________________   

Number in family attending Lovefeast Sunday, Nov. 22nd 10:00 _______ 

We will worship in the sanctuary ______ we will worship in the parking lot _____ 

 

Due by Dec. 6th - Candlelight and Christmas Lovefeast Reservation 

Name ______________________________ 

Number of family attending Christmas Candlelight & Lovefeast Sunday, Dec. 20th 10:00 

________ 

We will worship in the sanctuary ______   we will worship in the parking lot ______ 

 

Thank you, 

Pastor Betty and New Hope Board of Elders 

 



Church Council 
Sunday, November 8th 

 
You might ask “What is Church Council?” 

 
Following our regular worship service, the church family of New Hope will have their 

annual congregational meeting in the sanctuary.  During this gathering, we will 
receive the upcoming 2021 budget that has been submitted by the Stewardship and 

Commitment Committee and approved by the Board of Elders.  Also, to be presented is 
a slate of candidates to fill the upcoming Board of Elders slots whose term is expiring 
at the end of this year.  The floor will also be open for any nominations.  An election of 
new board members will take place.  Our Board of Elders, with Pastor Betty serving at 

the Chairperson, is led by our Chief Elder – Jesus Christ.  
 

Please plan to stay for this important brief meeting. 
 

In Christ Service, 
The Rev. Betty A. Helms 
New Hope Board of Elders 

 

 

 

 

Third Quarter Stewardship Report 
 

2020 Monthly Budget:      $10,662.00 
 

Month    Actual Income             Actual Expenses 

July    $7,279   $8,794 

August           $10,330   $9,660 

September  $6,730   $9,546 

 

Year to Date  $92,020   $89,060 

 
New Hope is approximately $3,000.00 ahead in income compared to expenses. This is due to our 

“Winter Challenge” which brought in almost $11,000 extra. Please consider your giving for the 

rest of the year. 

 

Thanks for all the continued support to New Hope during these unusual times. Be safe and hope 

to see you soon at a distance of 6+ feet. 

 

Mark Bumgarner 

Stewardship Chair 

 



 
 

One of the future projects that the Stewardship Committee and others have inquired 

about is having our sanctuary pews recovered. This summer I contacted a company in 

NC that specializes in all types of church renovations and furnishings to get an idea of 

the cost to reupholster our pews. The quote to install new foam padding and recover the 

pews was $6,940.00. That’s about $315.00 per pew which is very reasonable.  
 

After a discussion about this with several members a family came forward and offered 

to do this for the church. You heard that right: someone is going to take care of the cost 

of this. The project was taken to the Church Board who has approved the donation and 

project. What a wonderful donation from a family that wishes to remain anonymous. 
 

We are in the early stages of the process to have this done. The time frame has not been 

determined yet and depends on fabric availability. Color selection will be comparable to 

what we have now so that it will work with the carpet. Hopefully they can start in the 

next few months. The pews would be recovered on site and during the week. 
 

Once again, we have been blessed by a generous contribution from a church family. The 

Stewardship Committee will keep you posted. 
 

Mark Bumgarner 

Stewardship Chair 
 

 

 
 

The Mission Committee thanks you for your generous 
contributions to Sipe’s Orchard Home during 

October.  Donations included: 13 bedsheet sets, 4 
seems of copy paper, 6 rolls of paper towels, 24 rolls of 

toilet paper and $225.    
 

Sipe’s staff are deliberating on a possible Day of Service 
Project which would be outdoors and would maintain social distance.  More information to 

follow . 
 

Sipe’s Orchard Home staff were most thankful for the donations and our ongoing support for 
their work. 

 
Please remember to support Hospice, our November project. 

 
With gratitude, 

The Mission Committee.    

 



During the month of November, New Hope will be collecting items as an 
outreach project to assist one of our local not for profit organizations, 

Carolina Caring.  Please give as you are able. 
 

Thank you! 
Mission Committee 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Who is Carolina Caring? What do they do? 

 
Please take a minute to read about one of our neighbors. 

 

Carolina Caring was founded in 1979 and is an independent, community-based, non-

profit health care provider. We specialize in programs that offer relief from chronic 
conditions, serious illness and the challenges they bring including palliative medicine, 

hospice care and grief counseling. 

Currently, we serve 12 counties across western North Carolina and the Piedmont. 
In 2019, we launched Cardinal Kids, a health care program dedicated to helping 

children and their families facing challenges of serious illness by providing hospice 

and palliative care for children from birth to young adulthood. Cardinal Kids also 
provides social and spiritual support to the children’s families. 

 

 
Carolina Caring - Wish List 

The following “wish list” items are frequently requested or needed by our Carolina Caring patients. 

Thank you for your interest in supporting CC patients and families: 

• Miscellaneous Items - Chocolate Ensure or Boost nutritional supplements/Glucerna (store 

brand OK), extra-long twin sheet sets for hospital beds 

 

• Personal Toiletry Items for patients (Travel size preferred) - Shaving Cream/Disposable 

Razors, Baby wipes, Non-slip socks, Deodorant, Travel size toothpaste 

 

• Items to include in our bereavement bags for families holding vigil - Individual packaged 

peanuts, Crackers, Nutri-grain bars/cereal bars, Individual packaged chips, cookies, 

oatmeal cakes, pretzels, etc. 

 

• Food items used to stock food pantry for patients in need - Macaroni and Cheese, 

Spaghetti Noodles/Ramen Noodles, Spaghetti Sauce/tomato sauce, Microwaveable 

meals/ready to fix meals, Soups/Stews, Canned meats: tuna/chicken/ etc., Canned 

vegetables: green beans, pinto beans, corn, etc., Canned fruit: peaches, pears, 

applesauce, pineapple, etc., Peanut Butter, Boxed Cereal/Instant Grits/Oatmeal, Cereal 

bars, Sugar Free items 



A Perspective by Pam Prevatte, President  

Provincial Women’s Board 

Moravian Church in America,  

Southern Province 

 

I was recently asked to write about the Provincial Women’s Board of the Southern 

Province. This group began as the Provincial Women’s Committee and was authorized 

by the Provincial Synod of 1926. It was reorganized as the Provincial Women’s Board 

by the Provincial Synod of 1944.  Since its beginning, 25 women have served as 

President of the Provincial Women’s Board. I am honored and blessed to be currently 

serving as the 26th president which is my 5th year on the board.  I have been so lucky to 

learn from 2 great presidents before me and many wonderful women who love serving 

God and our Moravian Church.   

 

 It is difficult to quickly explain what this board does.  I believe the most important task 

is in supporting Moravian women in the Southern Province.  One of our mandates from 

Synod is “To further the cause of Christ and the Kingdom among the women of our 

Southern Province.” 

 

We support financially and/or spiritually the Board of Cooperative Ministries, Board of 

World Mission, Church Women United, Elizabeth Norfleet Miller Endowment Fund, 

Laurel Ridge Moravian Camp, Minister’s Emergency Fund, Salemtowne, Seminary 

Student Emergency Fund, Sunnyside Ministries, Tamra Wright Thomas Spiritual Life 

Retreat Scholarship Fund, Unity Women’s Desk, and the Yokefellow Prison Ministry.  

We communicate with Moravian female pastors and Women’s Fellowships and publish 

a quarterly newsletter that Women’s Fellowships are encouraged to use to share what is 

happening in their churches.  Each newly ordained Southern Province minister receives 

a portable communion set from the board.  We also provide a Bible Study and Mission 

Study book each year for Women’s Fellowship circles.  Many individuals also enjoy 

these books. 

 

At the start of my tenure as president, I did not foresee that a pandemic would change 

everything that the board usually does.   The Spiritual Life Retreat and the Fall 

Celebration are 2 events that the board presents annually.  The board meets and 

conducts much business at 5 or 6 meetings each year.  Also, we have assigned 

committees that meet and plan for how we serve the groups we support.  All of this had 

to stop.  We needed to change.  That was my first task as a new president. 

 

As a retired high school English teacher, the hardest lesson I ever had to learn was in 

planning lessons.  No matter how much time I spent doing this and no matter how 

interesting I tried to make it, no lesson is ever going to go as you think it will.  I had to 

learn to change course in the middle of a lesson, and I certainly had to revamp my ideas 

before 2nd period arrived.  It was my job to make sure my lessons were the best they 

could be. 



 

Much like my lesson as a teacher, the Provincial Women’s Board has had to change.  

First of all, I had very little to do with it. The Board is a working board and consists of 

women who love God and love to serve.  They have creative ideas and figure out all 

sorts of ways to do things.   

 

We have held 3 outside meetings and will Zoom our meeting on November 12.  But 

even before November 12, things are happening.  We have not lost sight of what our 

purpose is and who we are serving. We were able to hold the Fall Celebration on August 

29 which is available on PWB Facebook page.  It is worthwhile to watch even if you are 

not using the study book.   

 

We have hope that we will be able to have the Spiritual Life Retreat at Laurel Ridge in 

April, 2021.    We may not be able to give the residents at Salemtowne a Valentine’s 

Day party, but we can provide them with treats.  We are planning to utilize more 

technology in reaching anyone with interest in what we do.  We are also hoping to get 

more input from all Moravian churches to share through our newsletter. 

 

I am also a member of the Interprovincial Women’s Board which is made up of 4 each 

from Northern and Southern Provinces.  We meet annually to plan the Women’s 

Conference which is held every 4 years and to select the book study we have each year.  

This year, 2 weeks before we were to leave for the usual West Virginia location, we 

were notified that the facility was not taking guests from out of state because of the 

pandemic.  The staff at Laurel Ridge helped us to quickly plan a safe meeting and 

weekend stay at Higgins Lodge. We were the only 8 people there for the weekend.  We 

had a great time.  We made and took our food with us.  You know we ate well.  The 

weather was beautiful and the leaves were beginning to change.  We also had a 

productive meeting. 

 

I am thoroughly enjoying being a part of this group.  I look forward to the future and 

what it will bring.  I look at this committee as a blessing provided by God.  I never want 

to lose sight that I am serving Him. 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 



Mark Your Calendar for November 
 
Sunday, November 1st – Daylight Saving Time Ends; Turn your clocks back 
one hour 
 

First Sunday in Sanctuary for Worship, 10 am 
 

Pick up apple pies 
 

Poinsettia Order Form Due 
 
Tuesday, November 3rd – Election Day 
 

 
 
Thursday, November 5th – ECCCM Workday 
 
Sunday, November 8th – November 13th Festival:  Christ as Chief Elder 
Communion 
 

Church Council Meeting following Worship 
 

Fall Pre-Order/Mini Bazaar Order Form Due 
 
Thanksgiving Lovefeast Reservation Form due 

 
Monday, November 9th – Board of Elders Meeting via Zoom, 6:30 pm 
 
Wednesday, November 11th – Veterans Day   
 

 
 
 

 

http://programwitch.com/blog.aspx?id=2823
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/
http://successfulteaching.blogspot.com/2015/11/happy-veterans-day.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/


Sunday, November 15th – Reign of Christ/Christ the King Sunday 
 

Carr’s Moravian Market 
 
Sunday, November 22nd – Thanksgiving Lovefeast 
 

Carr’s Moravian Market 

 
Monday, November 23rd – December Newsletter Articles due to Office  
 
Thursday, November 26th –  
 

 
 
Sunday, November 29th – First Sunday in Advent 
 
 
 

   
November Birthdays 

 
 
 

 
 

4th – Roberta Frazier 
8th – Linda Morgan 

10th – Shawn Snipes 
12th – Ben Johnson 
18th – Phyllis Little 

25th – Rachel Schultz Snipes 
27th – Gabriel Snyder 

28th – Mark Bumgarner 
 

 

 

 

 



Pray Every Day November 2020 

 
1. Sunday-All Saints Day-Send out your light and your truth ; let them lead me. Pray for Michael and 

Brenda Brent in Croatia. 

2. All have sinned and fall short of the glory of God. Pray for Charlie and Vickie Brent in Texas. 

3. Rejoice with Jerusalem and pray for her.Pray for Safiatu Braima in Serria Leone 

4. Jesus Christ is the atoning sacrifice for our sin.Pray for Moravians in Peru. 
5. You are all children of promise.Pray for the Theisens in Mexico. 

6. May the Lord direct your heart to the love of God.Pray for the Teshes in Kenya                                                                                                                                                                           

7. Become imitators of those who through faith and patience inherit the promises.Pray for Alas de Socorro 
in Honduras. 

8. Sunday-Keep awake for you know neither the hour nor the day.Pray for Armando Rusindo  

FoundationAnd Cuba. 
9. A person is justified by faith , not by works.Pray for Justin Rabbach( BWM). 

10. God will satisfy your needs according to His riches in glory in Jesus Christ.Pray for the Sineaths in 

Campus Outreach. 

11. What good is it to gain the whole world yet forfeit ones soul. Pray for Annie B Missions(Star Mt) 
Palestine 

12. Let us continually offer a sacrifice of praise to God.Pray for Steve &Ann Marx (MAF). 

13. I will pour my spirit upon your descendants.Pray for the Harrisons with Greek University. 
14. How great are your works, O Lord.Pray for Unity Womens Desk. 

15. Sunday-Persue righteousness, faith, love and peace. Pray for the Hoffmans in HIV/AIDS Ministry. 

16. Love your neighbor as yourself. Pray for Brian and Heather Marx(MAF). 
17. God saved us and called us with a holy calling.Pray for Jenna and Andrew Craver in Alaska. 

18. We must obey God over human authority.Pray for Alan and DeeDee Iobst in France. 

19. O taste and see that the Lord is good.Pray for Kevin and Charity in the Middle East. 

20. He changes times and seasons, deposes and sets up kings.Pray for Dr. Benno and Teresa Marx. 
21. God, your steadfast love is better than life.Pray for Moravian volunteer efforts. 

22. Sunday-I am the Lord and beside me there is no savior.Pray for Adopt A Village in Tanzania 

23. Jesus had compassion on them as they were like sheep without a shepherd. Pray for those still suffering 
loss due to disasters. 

24. All the ends of the earth have seen the salvation of our God.Pray for Moravian ministers and for 

churches needing them to bring God’s word. 

25. Command those who are rich not to be haughty.Pray for the food programs taking care of those needing 
good nutrition. 

26. Give thanks to God and praise His name.Pray that our country will turn back to God 

27. The testing of your faith produces endurance.Pray for all those suffering from the COVID-19 virus. 
28. Because I live, you will live. Pray for the leaders of our churches and our country 

29. Sunday-His mercy is for those who fear Him from generation to generation. Pray for medical personnel 

serving in the war against Covid-19. 
30. It is God who justifies. Pray for Police and Fire fighters everywhere. 
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